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this program, as published elsewhere in
this issue of the Federal Register,
applies to this competition.

For Applications or Information
Contact: Albert Macias, U.S. Department
of Education, Safe and Drug-Free
Schools Programs, 600 Independence
Avenue, SW, Portals Room 604,
Washington, DC 20202–6123.
Telephone: (202) 260–2823. Individuals
who use a telecommunications device
for the deaf (TDD) may call the Federal
Information Relay Service (FIRS) at 1–
800–877–8339 between 8 a.m. and 8
p.m., Eastern time, Monday through
Friday.

Information about the Department’s
funding opportunities, including copies
of application notices for discretionary
grant competitions, can be viewed on
the Department’s electronic bulletin
board (ED Board), telephone (202) 260–
9950; or on the Internet Gopher Server
at GOPHER.ED.GOV (under
Announcements, Bulletins, and Press
Releases). However, the official
application notice for a discretionary
grant competition is the notice
published in the Federal Register.

Program Authority: 20 U.S.C. 7131.
Dated: May 26, 1995.

Thomas W. Payzant,
Assistant Secretary for Elementary and
Secondary Education.
[FR Doc. 95–14920 Filed 6–16–95; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 4000–01–P


